
BCC comments on David Davis speech

Director General Adam Marshall comments on Brexit Secretary David Davis’
Vienna speech on standards and regulations once the UK leaves the EU.

Commenting on David Davis’ speech in Vienna, Adam Marshall, Director General
of the British Chambers of Commerce (BCC), said:

“The Government’s commitment to maintaining high standards following the UK’s
departure from the EU is an important step on the road toward greater clarity
for business. 

“To deliver an environment where high standards underpin strong trade links,
the UK must retain its leading role in both global and pan-European standard-
setting. Standards are set by industry, for industry, and businesses expect
the UK Government to take decisions that help secure our already-strong
position.”

On regulation, Adam Marshall added:

“UK firms would welcome a pragmatic agreement between the UK and the EU that
ensures businesses face only one set of regulatory approvals to sell their
goods across borders. This is important to ensure business continuity and
effective supply chains on both sides of the English Channel, in
industries from cars to cables.

“It is incumbent on the UK Government to demonstrate the basis for mutual
recognition between the UK and the EU – and it is the EU’s responsibility to
be open to such an arrangement as the negotiations progress.”

Ends

Notes to editors:

The standards applied by the EU on goods manufacture are developed by a range
of industry bodies such as CENELEC in the case of standards for electrical
equipment, at a European level, not just EU-wide.  They develop the standards
in concert and consultation with similar bodies across the globe.  In the EU,
their standards are generally adopted by the regulation.

An EU “regulation” is a binding legislative act. It must be applied in its
entirety across the EU. For example, when the EU wants to make sure that
there are common safeguards on goods imported from outside the EU, the
Council adopts a regulation.

Harmonised EU standards mean that businesses can compete to sell the products
they manufacture in a consistent and safe way, inside or outside of the EU. 
Buyers can also be reassured that goods produced to a standard will be safe.

The British Chambers of Commerce (BCC) sits at the heart of a powerful
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network of 52 Accredited Chambers of Commerce across the UK, representing
thousands of businesses of all sizes and within all sectors. Our Global
Business Network connects exporters with nearly 40 markets around the world.
For more information, visit: www.britishchambers.org.uk

Media contacts:

Allan Williams – Head of Press and Communications

020 7654 5812 / 07920583381

Orla Hennessy – Press and Communications Officer

020 7654 5813 / 07825746812

BCC: Inflationary pressures beginning
to ease

Commenting on the inflation statistics for January 2018, published today by
the Office for National Statistics, Suren Thiru, Head of Economics at the
British Chambers of Commerce (BCC), said:

“Inflation was unchanged in January, as a smaller rise in motor fuel prices
helped to a keep a lid on overall UK price growth. The slowing growth in
producer prices points to an easing of inflationary pressures further down
the supply chain, which suggests that inflation is likely to drift downwards
over the coming months.  

“The path of inflation over the next year is likely to be determined by the
extent to which more subdued UK economic growth is offset by inflationary
pressure from rising global commodity prices. Against this backdrop, it
remains probable that while inflation will to continue to drift downwards,
it’s likely to remain above the Bank of England’s 2% inflation target for
some time to come.

“Nonetheless, with inflation now on a downward trajectory, this should give
the Bank of England enough wriggle room to keep interest rates on hold for
longer than implied by the hawkish tone of their latest inflation report,
particularly if economic conditions weaken as we expect. 

“We would urge the MPC to proceed with caution on raising rates, to avoid
dampening business activity and wider economic growth. More must also be done
to kickstart business investment, including addressing the upfront cost of
doing business in the UK.”

Ends

http://www.britishchambers.org.uk/
http://www.government-world.com/bcc-inflationary-pressures-beginning-to-ease/
http://www.government-world.com/bcc-inflationary-pressures-beginning-to-ease/


 

Notes to editors:

The British Chambers of Commerce (BCC) sits at the heart of a powerful
network of 52 Accredited Chambers of Commerce across the UK, representing
thousands of businesses of all sizes and within all sectors. Our Global
Business Network connects exporters with nearly 40 markets around the world.
For more information, visit: www.britishchambers.org.uk

Media contacts:

Allan Williams – Head of Press and Communications

020 7654 5812 / 07920583381

Orla Hennessy – Press and Communications Officer

020 7654 5813 / 07825746812

BCC: UK’s trade position weakened by
rise in imports

Commenting on the trade statistics for December 2017, released today by the
ONS, Suren Thiru, Head of Economics at the British Chambers of Commerce
(BCC), said:

“The sharp deterioration in the UK’s net trade position in December was
disappointing and means that trade is likely to have been a drag on UK growth
in the final quarter of the year. This deterioration reflects a significant
increase in imports in the quarter, more than offsetting the rise in exports.

“Although there was a surprise pick-up in construction output, the sector
remains a concern and together with the widening in the UK’s trade deficit
and weakening industrial output indicates that economic conditions are
becoming more sluggish. While many exporters are benefiting from stronger
growth in key trading markets, imports continue to grow at a solid pace with
businesses continuing to report little in the way of import substitution
despite their high cost. If this trend continues as we expect, the
contribution of net trade to UK GDP growth over the near term is likely to be
limited at best.

“As we move through the Brexit process more needs to be done to provide
clarity on what the future trading relationship with the EU will look like.
Action is also needed to address the longstanding issues, from the UK’s
skills gap to our creaking digital and physical infrastructure, that continue
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to undermine the UK’s trade performance.” 
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BCC comments on Bank of England ‘Super
Thursday’

Commenting on the Bank of England inflation report and interest rate decision
published on ‘Super Thursday’, Suren Thiru, Head of Economics at the British
Chambers of Commerce (BCC), said:

“The Bank of England’s latest forecasts point to a mild improvement in the
central bank’s outlook for the UK economy, with upgrades to its UK growth
forecasts, compared to their November report.

“The hawkish tone of the latest inflation report and the minutes from the
latest MPC meeting will reinforce expectations of at least one rate hike this
year, particularly given the stronger than expected GDP growth in the final
quarter of last year.

“However, in our view, UK economic conditions will be more subdued over the
near term than the Bank of England currently predicts. The contribution of
net trade to UK GDP growth is likely to be much more modest than implied by
the central bank’s latest projections. While UK export growth is forecast to
remain solid amid a strengthening global economy, imports are likely to grow
at a faster rate than the Bank expects, with little evidence that firms or
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consumers are switching towards domestic alternatives, despite their
relatively higher cost.

“Similarly, business investment is likely to be more sluggish than the Bank
of England is currently forecasting, with the cost of doing business in the
UK and Brexit uncertainty likely to weigh on investment intentions.

“If UK economic conditions do become more sluggish, we would caution the MPC
against raising interest rates in the near term to avoid weakening business
and consumer confidence. More also needs to be done to kickstart growth by
addressing some of the long-term, structural issues facing the UK economy,
including the UK’s chronic skills shortage.”

Ends
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BCC comments on government response to
Taylor Review

Commenting on the publication of the government’s response to the Taylor
Review, Jane Gratton, Head of Business Environment at the British Chambers of
Commerce (BCC), said:

“Matthew Taylor’s report acknowledged that businesses are facing high
employment costs and was cognisant of the current climate of uncertainty and
change, so the government must be careful not to unduly burden firms with
further costs and bureaucracy, which could price people out of jobs.
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“The Review recognised that the flexibility of the UK’s labour market is a
source of strength and competitive advantage, and many of the common-sense
changes that he suggested to improve clarity on modern working practises are
now being taken forward by government.

“Businesses communities will support the greater focus on the quality of work
outlined in the government’s response. Most businesses are already providing
a positive workplace environment where quality work, pay, training and
productivity go hand in hand.  However, with a tight labour market and
prevalent labour shortages, the government must play its part in delivering a
pipeline of skilled workers needed for businesses to maximise productivity
and growth.

“The government is right to consult further on many of the recommendations of
the Review and should work closely with business and employees to protect
against any unintended consequences which would undermine the competitiveness
of the UK labour market.

“The Chamber Network is committed to making jobs better – and helping people
do better. Delivering good work is crucial to our people, businesses,
communities and the future success of the country as a whole.”
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